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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, April 10, 2012
Mr. Weiss, Chair, called the Tuesday, April 10, 2012, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Marty Weiss, Chairman 

Present:

Tim Allen, Member 




Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair 





Tom Romeo, Member
Absent:

Jonathan Cody, Member
Staff



Present:

Kathy Morgan
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of March 13, 2012.
Discussion
Amber Road
Ms. Mitchener went out to the site and Mr. Weiss and Mr. Allen went out and walked the site with the Project Manager and Atty. Gallardo.   Mr. Gallardo explained to Mr. Weiss and Mr. Allen that in order for the contractor to build the wall at the entrance to the roadway, they will need to go into the 12’ no disturb buffer, but plan to replicate or restore the area.
162 Park Street (245-1385)
An appeal was received for the Order of Conditions issued in September 2011.  DEP is saying they never received the Order.  A copy was email to the DEP office on March 26, 2012, and DEP is saying since they never received a copy they are appealing within 10 days from March 26, 2012.  Mr. Weiss spoke with Rachel Freed at DEP about the Superceding Order.  She said that DEP is appealing the Order because standards weren’t met.  A site visit will be done on April 20, 2012, at 9:30 am.

Extension

4 Ten Rod Way (245-1320) 
Ms. Mitchener moved to grant an extension to June 3, 2013.  Mr. Allen seconded the motion and it was voted unanimously in favor.

6 Bishops Way (245-1318)
Ms. Mitchener moved to grant an extension to May 13, 2013.  Mr. Allen seconded the motion and it was voted unanimously in favor.
12 Westward Circle (245-1410)
Rene Ferrazani, the owner, was present.  She explained her plans to install an inground swimming pool.  The closest distance to the wetlands at the back of her property is 40’.  She is also asking to take down 15 trees.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the 43 standard conditions plus one special condition that there be no de-watering of pool water toward the wetlands.

17 Cottage Street (245-1411)
Ed Radcliff, from ESS Engineering, and Bill Smith the owner was present.  The project involves the construction of a single family house, septic system, driveway and right of way improvements.  There will be some wetland filling within the roadway.   Replication will be done at 1 ½ + off the edge of the roadway.  The proposed house will be 24’ from the wetland edge and the septic system will be 75’.  The 12” proposed culvert will be changed to 15”.  The roadway will be considered a right of way.  Leah suggested the applicant change the plantings in the replication area to arrowwood instead of pepperbush and try and keep the mature maples.  Some utility poles are to be moved 5- 6’.  Multi-pac will be used on the roadway.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the 43 standard conditions, but hold for a revised plan with the following changes:

1)  Arrowwood not pepperbush and mature trees to be kept.

2)  12” diameter pipe changed to 15”

3)  erosion control around replication area.

173 Marblehead Street (245-1412)
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0-1, Ms. Mitchener abstaining


that the Conservation Commission continue the Public Hearing to April 24, 2012, so the applicant can have the original flags re-hung and reviewed by the agent.

51 Oakdale Road (245-1413)
Peter Ogren, from Hayes Engineering, represented the owner, Mr. Ferris, who was also present.
Mr. Ogren explained that the project includes two single family houses to be constructed on two lots adjacent to each other and both having frontage on Oakdale Road, but the second house would be accessed off School Hill Lane.  Oakdale Road is currently a dirt road.  The single family 2 bedroom house at 51 Oakdale Road, septic system and driveway are all within the 100’ buffer to wetlands that runs between the two sites.  The septic system is closer than the 75’ maximum allowable distance.  Mr. Weiss, Chair advised the applicant that the 75’ setback  
from the wetlands is a Conservation Commission bylaw and has not been waived previously.  An appeal of the bylaw would have to go to Superior Court.  A Board of Health permit has not been issued yet.    
Off School Hill Lane and 1 Juniper Road (245-1414)

At this site, they propose to build a 4 bedroom single family house.  The septic system is within the 100’ buffer but outside the 75’ setback from wetlands.  Mr. Ferris notified the Conservation office that he would be doing perc tests on the property.  When Leah visited the site, she noted 30 trees had been removed and work was done within the 12’ no disturb zone.  Members discussed having a marked 12’ buffer with a stone wall.  A Board of Health permit has not been issued yet.  The house may need to go through Community Planning.  A request for clarification on this will be sent to the Planning chairman.
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission continue to the Public Hearing to 4/24/12
Ms. Mitchener left the meeting at 8:30 PM.
1 Perley Path – RDA
Michael Levine, the owner was present.  Mr. Levine wants to pour a 10’ x 16’ concrete pad for a shed and would also like to remove a cluster of trees, one is dead.  The shed is to be located within 20’ of the edge of wetlands at the back of his property.

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Negative 3 Determination and asked that Leah visit the site to view the trees to be removed prior to having them cut.
Adjourn 

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Mr. Allen, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM
Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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